Town of Baltimore Selectboard Meeting January 8, 2025

Attending: Sandy Rich, Walter Rich, George Wheeler, Dan Cox and Deb Bean.

The meeting was brought to order at 6:00 P.M.

Comments and Concerns- None

Secretary's Report- Motion was made and seconded to accept minutes. Carried. **Treasurer's Report-** Motion was made and seconded to accept report. Carried.

Delinquent Tax Collector- No report. **Highway-** No Report.

Grants Status: Better Roads has been submitted. We received information from Logan that the VTrans application has been accepted. More information will be available in April or May.

Old Business- The remaining balance left to spend of the ARPA funds is approximately \$8,000.00. This will be used towards the \$10,000.00 worth of Shurpac we have contracted with Crown Point Construction to purchase. This contract allows the Town to request and receive the Surepac as needed.

New Business- We received a letter from Robert Bliss representing Emergency Management of the Town of Weathersfield regarding a warming shelter. Bay will check with him regarding this.

We currently work on a calendar year. For budget planning, we plan two years out. Should the town move to a July-June year, it was thought this could cause some problems.

Dan mentioned that he is interested in researching old road in town.

The budgets, warning, Selectman's letter and equalization tax rate were reviewed.

Orders were signed.

No Ella Graves

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46PM.

Respectfully submitted, Debby Bean Town Clerk